THE MOST HOLY TRINITY SUNDAY

June 10th &11th, 2017 MASS INTENTIONS

Sat	6/10 Requeste	Huong 'Savio' Duong (RIP) d by David Seckora	Fr. Oscar		
Sun	6/11 Requeste	Huong 'Savio' Duong (RIP) d by Huong Thi, Minh Bui, Vong Cong Bui	Fr. Oscar		
Mon	6/12	No Mass			
Tues	6/13 Requester	Huong 'Savio' Duong (RIP) d by Huong Thi, Minh Bui, Vong Cong Bui	Fr. Oscar		
Wed	6/14 Requested	Richard & Anna Kozlowski (RIP) d by Linda & Joe Drexler Elsie & Stanley Zuzan	Fr. Oscar		
	Requested				
Thurs	6/15	For Our Parishioners	Fr. Oscar		
Fri	6/16	Donnie Hite (RIP) 3 rd Anniversary of Death	Fr. Oscar		
	Requested	V 4			
Sat	6/17 Requested	Alfred Modr (RIP) I by Stanley Zuzan Kathy Webster (RIP)	Fr. Oscar		
	Requested				
Sun	6/18	Fathers of the Parish	Fr. Oscar		
Collections for June 3 rd & 4 th ,2017					

Parish Operations (Personnel, Utilities, Of	fice, Postage,
Repair & Maintenance, etc.)	
Offertory (including Spanish Mass)	\$3,892.00
OLBS Special Collection	100.00
Debt Reduction Collection	100.00
Total	\$4,092.00

Amount needed weekly for Parish Operations is \$3,600

Restricted, Special Use or Sent out of Parish	•
Capital Campaign	\$1,097.00
Haitian Ministry	160.00
Diocesan Collection	25.00
Votive Stand	7.00
Maintenance	10.00
OLBS Scholarship	100.00

Thank you for your support of your Parish!

Church Attendance

Saturday, June 3rd - 86 Sunday, June 4th - 89 Spanish Mass - 35

OLBS Church Cleaning Schedule 6/12 thru 6/17 – Tom and Rowena Fauber 6/19 thru 6/24 – Jorge Duran Family/Hugo Rojas Dan Gibbs Family

***BIBLE STUDY SESSIONS WILL BREAK DURING JUNE JULY AND AUGUST.

Calendar for Week of June 12th

Monday – 6/12 – No Mass

Tuesday – 6/13 - Mass 8:30 am

Wednesday – 6/14 – Mass 8:30 am

Thursday – 6/15 – Mass 11:00 am Followed by Senior

Luncheon at Food for Thought in Williamsburg

Knit, Purl, Pray – 7:00 pm in the Mercy Center

Friday – 6/16 – Mass 8:30 am

Saturday – 6/17 – Rosary 4:45 pm - Mass 5:30 pm

First Communion will be Celebrated

Sunday – 6/18– Mass 9:00 am Followed by the Father's

Day Potluck Brunch in Boogaard Hall

Parish Council Meets 10:30 am - Mercy Center

Spanish Mass – 11:30 am

PRAYERS FOR HEALING AND GOOD HEALTH

Carolyn Alford		Bonnie Kopacki
Elizabeth Alley	,	Gordon Langston
Candace Barefoot		Patricia Lanuza
Virginia Becker		Baby Vivian Mallis
Paulette Berberich		Theresa Drexler Moody
Eddie Bernoski		Clara Morrow
Ron Blevins		Randy Morrow
Robin Bristow		Specialist Mullins
Joan Buehler		Larry Newtzie
Linda Burch		M.C. 'Sam' O'Connor
Kevin Carson		Joyce Richardson
Meredith Crowe		Pam Rigsby
Vincent D'Elia		Emma Robertson
Denise DePompeo		Harriet Ropelewski
Donna Donahue		Virginia Ryczak
Jackie Drayer		Jim Tokarz
Brenda Frederick		Barbara Schafer
Helen Fudala		Allen Smith
Kay Getman		Barbara Sturtz
Jim Gregory		Levi Sturtz
Pat Hinkle		Mae Touray
Kelly Hipple		Dorothy Ware
Mary Ann Hooper		Linda Webster
Helen Kaczmarski	.9	Lois Wilson
Victor Kaczmarski		Robert 'Bobby' Wilson
John Kellam		Jody Zogran
Andrew Konz		. •

PRAYERS FOR THOSE IN NURSING HOME Irene Kruger PRAYERS FOR THOSE IN THE MILITARY

Major Jonathan Culberson (Afghanistan Sp. Logan W. Gay - Sgt. Nathan Gurganus Army Rangers Austin T. Sturtz (Ft. Lewis, Washington) First Lieutenant Amber Fauber, F.E. Warren in Cheyenne, Wyoming

ALTAR SERVERS

6/10 – Kody Kopacki & Mason Kopacki 6/11 – Claire & Elizabeth DiLandro & Clayton Grant 11:30 am – Misael Hernandez & Jovany Velazquez 6/17 – Daniel Duke & Peter Nguyen 6/18 – Colleen Rae, Tazewell Rae, & Clayton Grant 11:30 am – Misael Hernandez & Jovany Velazquez

EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS OF THE EUCHARIST

6/10 – Lorraine Ryalls, Gary Silvia, Joe Drexler 6/11 – Susan Thompson, Paula Polcyn, Chris Polcyn, Jim Vadas, Pattie Vadas 6/17 – Gary Silvia, David Seckora, Tom Fauber 6/18 – Wini Barron, Bill Madigan, Edwina Madigan, Kay Shaw, Sarah Rae

QUESTION OF THE WEEK

The feast of the Trinity is the feast of all of us who are sent in 'the name of the Father, the Son and the Holy Spirit'. The life of the Trinity becomes very ordinary in the love, care and forgiveness we offer to each other. It's also in the ways we try to better the lives of the poor, the depressed, the anxious. In how we try to teach a younger generation the best lessons of humanity and faith, and introduce them to this mystery of God. We are active partners in the work of God the Father, Son, and Holy Spirit in the world today. Adults: How can your activities this week reflect your active partnership with the Trinity?

Children: Do you know anyone who is sick or feeling badly and with whom you could visit, call or send a note?

DO YOU KNOW?

This year marks the 100th anniversary of the Fatima apparitions to three young shepherd children in Portugal. In apparitions, Mary urged the children to do penance and to make sacrifices to save sinners. Most important, the children said that she asked them to say the Rosary every day, reiterating many times that the Rosary was the key to personal and world peace.

THE ROSARY: In honor of the 100th anniversary of Fatima, we will gather in the Mercy Center Chapel at 7:00 pm on the 13th of each month from June through October to pray the Rosary. Please consider joining us on Tuesday, June 13th at 7:00 pm in the Mercy Center Chapel.

*If you or someone you know are interested in EXPLORING THE CATHOLIC FAITH, please contact Lorraine Ryalls at 843-3125 to schedule an appointment to discuss the process.

The OLBS website address is www.olbs-catholic.org. We thank B.J. Bui for his time and talent in keeping our site up-to-date. Also, for those who utilize Facebook, the parish has a page on which announcements and other information is shared.

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS PICNIC – Sunday, June 11th from 12 noon until? – at the Getman Cottage on Tucker's Beach. All Knights and their families and family members of deceased Knights are invited.

***We are currently looking for new members to join the parish council. If you have any questions or are interested in learning more, please talk to Father or a current parish council member, or come to our next meeting on Sunday, June 18th at 10:30 am in the Mercy Center.

BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENTS: If you wish to place an announcement in the bulletin, please email the Church office at olbs@olbs.hrcoxmail.com, by Tuesday noon.

SEATS REMAIN FOR PILGRIMAGE TO THE HOLY LAND: From November 6-14, 2017. The itinerary includes 1 night in Tel Aviv, 2 nights in Galilee and 4 nights in Jerusalem. Cost is \$3240 per person. Package includes round trip air from most East Coast cities, airport taxes, travel insurance, superior tourist class hotels, daily breakfast and dinners, escorted guides, and air-conditioned motor coach. Deposit is \$450 each with final payment by August 6th. The Spiritual Director and guide will be a Franciscan priest living in Israel. For additional information and brochures, contact John Tagnesi, toll free 1-888-544-4461 or itag1964@verizon.net.

From Erin Hayden: Thank you all for the yard sale donations, the help setting up, pricing, and cleaning up! Many hours, many hands helped and prayers were answered! We raised a total of \$3,601. Praise the Lord!

Thank you, Erin, for all your hard work organizing such a successful Yard Sale to benefit our parish!

Help us to support the Bishop's Initiative on Marriage! Participation in a WorldWide Marriage Encounter weekend helps couples rediscover the joy, intimacy & romance in their relationships. The next weekends are June 23-25, 2017 in Chapel Hill, NC and September 15-17, 2017 in Herndon, VA. Early sign up is recommended. For more information visit our website at https://renewmarriage-vasouth.org/ or contact us at applications@renewmarriage-vasouth.org or call us at 757-690-1369.

OLBS PRESCHOOL UPDATE:

Hello parishioners! We have great news from the preschool! We have concluded another successful year with our students. We are grateful that Father was able to be with us at our graduation celebration. This wonderful program is able to lay both an academic, as well as a spiritual foundation in the lives of little ones in our community. From learning our ABC's to singing of God's love, we are continuously learning and growing in God's love each year. Thank you for your prayers and support of the preschool program. We are excited to say we are already full in our 4-year old program for next fall. However, we do have some slots open in our 3-year old class. If you know of a family that would benefit from our small faith-based preschool program, please have them leave a message at 804-843-4177. We will keep you posted of our back-toschool dates at the end of the summer. Please continue to pray that God uses this ministry in our community. Sincerely,

Vangy Lawson Director